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A copy of every Newsletter is posted on the website, including

the village diary.  Make sure you log on to www.tenews.co.uk 

PCSO GRETEL MAY
I can be contacted on 07772 226209 for any issues that

you’d like to discuss with me. My next surgery at the

Coffee Morning is on Thursday 1st Oct. Gretel.

Hello Everyone

Well, here we are in September again - where did that

summer go?    The children will be back to school soon

and we have the darker evenings to look forward to.

Still, as I write this I am wishing for an Indian Summer -

perhaps we’ll be lucky.

Anyway, there’s lots going on to keep us busy through

the autumn.   We have not one, but two murder mysteries!

Firstly the Players are performing ‘Over My Dead Body’

in September; a play that promises to be well worth seeing, and then at the end of

October the Newsletter is hosting another Murder Mystery evening - along the

lines of the one we did two years ago.  This time the theme is the Roaring

Twenties, so break out your flapper dresses (well the ladies anyway!) and come

along to see if you can solve the murder in ‘Who is the Daddy?’   As before there

will be prizes for the best dressed table and person, as well as for  those that guess

the murderer correctly.

Perhaps you would prefer the W.I.’s Autumn Evening, with an American theme, or

the Gardener’s Autumn Show - check the Village Diary for all the event listings.

Jeanette Potts
Email: tenews@uwclub.net      Tel: 01304 826386  

Address: 13 Chilton Way  River  CT17 0QB

We welcome all contributions to the content of the Newsletter, but please remember that

the deadline date is 8pm on the 15th of the month.   

NOTE: You should be aware that articles are also published on the website www. tenews.co.uk -

please inform us if you want any part of your article withheld from that particular medium.
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Village Diary 2015Village Diary 2015

September
Thurs 3 Coffee Morning at the Village Hall

Sat 5 St Peter & St Paul Church Gift Day 9am-1pm

Sat 12 Ride & Stride for Kent Churches see page15

Thurs 17 Coffee Morning at the Village Hall

Sat 19 Produce Association Autumn Show 2pm in the Village Hall

Wed 23-Sat 26 T E Players’ production of ‘Over My Dead Body’ see page 36

October
Thurs 1 Coffee Morning and PCSO Surgery at the Village Hall

Thurs 15 Coffee Morning at the Village Hall

Sat 17 Autumn Fair 10am - 2pm River Village Hall

Sat 24 W.I. Autumn Evening - American themed supper see page 28

Mon 26 Produce Association AGM 7.30pm in the Village Hall

Tues 27 Parish Council Meeting in the Baptist Chapel Hall 7.15pm

Thurs 29 Coffee Morning and PCSO Surgery at the Village Hall

Sat 31 Who IS the Daddy? - Murder Mystery Evening - see page 11 

November
Thurs 12 Coffee Morning at the Village Hall

Sat 14 Fashion Tea Party with the Jacques Vert Group from De 

Bradelei -  4pm for afternoon tea hosted by River WI

Tues 24 Parish Council Meeting in the Baptist Chapel Hall 7.15pm

Thurs 26 Coffee Morning at the Village Hall

December
Thurs 10 Coffee Morning and PCSO Surgery at the Village Hall

Fri 25 CHRISTMAS DAY

Sat 26 BOXING DAY

Mon 27 BANK HOLIDAY

January 2016
Weds 27 - Sat 30 T E Players’ Pantomime - Mother Goose
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BrowniesBrownies - some reports from the girls

In June we went to the Gilwell Adventure Scout Park.  It was awe-
some!  We arrived by coach (it took 2 hours, but it was worth it).  We

had a tent to put our bags in, with the other Brownies who came with us.

First we went on the bouncy slides, then into the hall of mirrors, a bouncy castle,
dropslide and archery and then, after lunch, we all had a ride on swings that flew
in the air in a circle and the waltzer, which was very fast.  Then we did some rock
climbing and had an ice cream.

Thanks Brown Owl for a great day out, even though at the end of the day it
rained and we got a bit wet running back to the coach!   

Erin, Francesca, Jessie, Millie and Nicole.

We went to Walk out Wild Camp in July, which is at Mystole Guide Camp site.  We
had to put up our tent, but at first it was the wrong way round so we had to turn it
around.  The first thing we did was sit in a circle and tell what our ‘six’ name was.
We were ‘Kingfishers’.  We all shared a tent - it was a bit tight in there but
we managed to sleep for two nights.   We were assigned jobs to do, such as, cooks,
waitresses, hygeine and water collectors, taking it in turns.

We went on a scavenger hunt, a wide game in the woods, and had a camp challenge.
We were next to the Guide Camp and met up with a friend from school.  The guides
from Shepherdswell joined us on the scavenger hunt.

We made flowers, paper animals, posters and played games.   The food was great -
so nice to eat!  Our favourite bit was being water carrriers and cooks and playing
on the play equipment in the field.

One word to describe it is WOW!

Erin, Francesca and Millie

Crystal Maze on 18th July   -   Millie and I went to Eythorne and we had lots of
challenges to do.  We were put into teams of four.  In each area there were six
things to do.  If you suceeded in doing each on you got a Crystal Maze ticket.  Some
of the things were to pop a balloon with an answer on, go around a metal course with
a stick - if it beeps you go back again, figure out a code on a sheet, put balls through
a hole by throwing, and lots more.  At the end of the challenge the ones with the
most crystal won a prize.  My team won with 18 crystals!

Nicole

If you would like to help at Brownies or join us go to www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested
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Sandilands Dental Studio
Quality Private Dentistry

This is a traditional Private Dental Practice looking after patients’ needs;

we provide a friendly and professional dental service that gives you the

smile and health you have always wanted.  Our surgery offers the newest

innovations in dentistry, so you are guaranteed the very best treatment.

This Practice is owned personally by the Dentist ensuring continuity of care.  

We are pleased to announce that we now offer our patients the option of

discreet orthodontics for adults. Six Month Smiles® utilises specialised

clear cosmetic braces to gently straighten and align teeth in an average time

of just six months.  We also offer the latest non-invasive beauty treatment,

anti-wrinkle and fillers. 

Here at Sandilands we strive to offer the best dental experience. We

believe in making a visit to the dentist an enjoyable one, by providing a

relaxing and friendly environment with all the latest technology.  We are

Dover’s best kept secret.

Easy access car park outside.

Telephone: 01304 201001 

website:www.sandilandsdentalstudio.com

Email:sandilandsdentalstudio@hotmail.co.uk
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Youth ClubYouth Club
Youth club has decided to have August off from our regular

Friday evenings; lots of members are on holiday and making the

most of the light evenings.  We are all meeting up for a Treasure

Hunt in Kearsney Abbey on Friday the 14th and of course for the

Rounders Tournament on the 16th.  More news next month.

Sophie

WillowsWillows
The Willows are having a busy summer. Everyone enjoyed the

B.B.Q at Marilyn’s, also entering Deal Carnival.  This year our

theme was cowboys and Indians; we were awarded a Highly

Commended for our float.   Our skittle match at The Fox was fun.

Ben and Cynthia were the winners and everyone enjoyed the chips

(thanks Alyson!). We have a disco coming up on the 19th August and a visit to

Chessington in September.   We will let you know how we got on next month. 

Sophie 

Temple Ewell & DistrictTemple Ewell & District

Produce AssociationProduce Association
The summer show was a great success with record entries for

vegetables, flowers, floral art, children’s entries and especially

cookery.  Thanks to everyone who entered, helped, and of course

our many visitors. We had friends from Groombridge; gardeners who came to thank

us in person for passing on our old vases because theirs had been stolen.  

The next show is September 19th at 2pm when we’re looking forward to seeing old

and new friends.

Regards Trevor

Branching out Branching out 
Branching Out is a new day training facility for adults with learning difficulties which

is opening in the Village Hall on Monday September 7th. The aim is to promote

everyday skills and to integrate members into the local community.  Our intention

is to take on a community project and use all the local facilities.  We have been

working closely with Social Services who are happy with what we have to offer.

The scheme will be run by a team of dedicated, experienced people. If you would

like to know more details telephone Marilyn on 01304 448140

Sophie ( volunteer for Branching Out)
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Guitar Tuition

Enhanced CRB Check

Phone Steve 07792 349022

E LY
DRIVING TUITION

20 years experience in Driver Training

500,000 miles covered and over 750 test passes

Contact  MALCOLM ELY

07941 251718 - 01304 330453

www.elydriving tuition.com

10% discount for Temple Ewell Residents*
*DISCOUNT BASED ON STANDARD HOURLY RATE

THEORY - PRACTICAL - PLUS PASS - MOTORWAY - REFRESHER COURSES
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D. J. Plumbing D. J. Plumbing 
ServicesServices

ALL ASPECTS OF PLUMBING 

WORK UNDERTAKEN

lBall valves to Bathrooms

lTaps to Tanks

lCity & Guilds Qualified

lAll Work Guaranteed

lAll Jobs Covered
Big or Small

lFree Quotes

lNo Call Out Charge

lFriendly & Reliable

Call Dave

01304 852439

07971 421766
Email:djplumbing123@Googlemail.com

Office: 29 Grantham Avenue, Deal

TREE SURGERY
GARDEN MAINTENANCE

HEDGES AND 
SITE CLEARANCE

N.P.T.C. Registered
Fully Insured
Free Quotes

01304 241400
07789 160092

P

Pet caring service.

Contact Ruth Burvill on (01304) 823790

Pets cared

for in your

own home

Dog

Walking
Rabbit and

guinea pig

boarding

E T
PA L S

T. PETTMAN
Clockmaker

Horology Repairs

Specialist in Antique Clock &

Barometer Restoration

01843 825050

mobile 07860 498963

Home Improvements and Repairs 
Reliable Service -Quality Work 

01304 826386
info@rpotts.co.uk

www.rpotts.co.uk

Edenvale  13 Chilton Way River CT17 0QB

For all your Building work,

Painting & Decorating, Tiling,

Kitchen & Bathroom fitting,

Drives, Patios, etc.

Build it - Fix it - Finish it

for a free estimate contact Bob Potts on
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Friday Club Friday Club 
Firstly I would like to welcome Barbara Kench, who recently

moved to Whifield,  to the Friday Club.

On 17th July we supplied a Cream Tea for our members.   As

always it went down very well. We had scones and jam

with clotted cream and some Kentish strawberries; yum yum this was a real tasty

afternoon tea.

We closed all of August, due to many having their annual holiday, but 18 of us went

down to the Fox on Friday 7th for a game of skittles  Alyson served up hot dogs

with lashings of onions and chips - certainly a delicious feast to complement our

afternoon.   The sun shone and the lovely surrounds made it a great afternoon.  We

had two winners, namely Percy Cox and Mike Matcham, who both returned

their winnings back into the Club, so thank you both.

We return on the 4th September and will be having a Fish & Chip Lunch.   We are

quite a nice club to belong to.

I would like to wish our members who are poorly at the moment a speedy

recovery; our best wishes go to you.

On a sad note we lost John Wissenden recently and our condolences go to his

family.  R.I.P. John.

Yvonne 

Roadside working parties start on Tuesday 8th September in the

Lydden, Temple Ewell area 9.30am - 3pm approximately.  If you

are interested in joining us and helping, contact Bob Newington

on 827138.  A notice of dates for the rest of the year will be in the

Temple Ewell notice board.

We also have Sunday

working parties starting on Sunday 27th

September 10am - 4pm approximately.

Please help us to conserve our wonderful

natural habitats and wildlife.
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R.C. McDONALD
GENERAL BUILDERS

Your local Builder with over fifty years experience

Extensions, Renovations, Alterations and General Maintenance,

Roofing, Painting & Decorating

Tel: 01304 821139 or Mobile 07885 175683 for FREE Estimate

Are you looking for a good school?
Phone to arrange a visit to Lydden Primary School.

We offer a small rural school with a good team of professionals and well behaved children.
Children are good at caring for each other, learning is fun and each child is developed as an
individual.  We aim to equip children with essential skills that they can apply throughout their
life.

OFSTED 2011 confirmed our ability to differentiate learning well for both age and ability.
‘Pupils continue to make good progress through the school so that their attainment by the time
they move to secondary school is generally above average’.

‘There is a very positive engagement with parents and carers, with many commenting specifical-
ly on how well their child settled and is progressing’. 

We have ‘Share a class’ sessions six times a year, where parents are invited in to learn along-
side their children. 

Mrs C Davies MA Ed NPQH

Head Teacher

Tel/Fax :- 01304 822887

www.lydden.kent.sch.uk

LYDDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL

STONEHALL, LYDDEN DOVER,

KENT

CT15 7LA

Email: headteacher@lydden.kent.sch.uk
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T.R.M. GROUNDWORKS

&

PENNOCK PLANT

DRIVES  LANDSCAPING  FENCING

AND

ALL GENERAL GROUNDWORKS

TELEPHONE

01304 830584  OR  01304 830876

Luxury 2 bedroom Apartment 

for Rental 
on an exclusive island within the Spanish

region of Murcia on the Costa Colida

Sleeps six - one double, one twin and sofa

bed, with dining set up for four people and

a good sized balcony with lake 

and mountain views.

Golf course

The exceptional Alhama signature 18 hole par 72 course golf course was

designed by Jack Nicklaus for Polaris World and there’s a lovely club house.

On Condado de Adlama

There are communal pools, a supermarket, bars and restaurants including

Bulgarian, American and Spanish, also gym, tennis, football and basketball.

It’s just a 15 minutes drive to the port of Mazzaron with some lovely beaches

and the cost is just £200 + £50 for cleaning and Meet & Greet per week.

Contact Paul Chappell on

Tel 07824533550   /  Paulchapp@hotmail.com  /   www.fairwaysmurcia.com 
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Parish Church of Parish Church of 

St Peter & St PaulSt Peter & St Paul

September services –  to which we warmly welcome you.

Our Sunday Club meets at 10.30am during term time as advised.

Sunday 6th St. Mary the Virgin

LYDDEN PATRONAL FESTIVAL EUCHARIST (Joint service) 

10.30 a.m.

Guest Preacher: Fr.Roger Marsh SSC  (Festival cake and wine

to follow)

Sunday 13th (Eve of) HOLY CROSS DAY

PARISH  EUCHARIST 10.30 a.m.

Sunday 20th (Eve of)ST. MATTHEW, APOSTLE & EVANGELIST

PARISH  EUCHARIST 10.30 a.m.

Sunday 27th ST. MICHAEL & ALL ANGELS (Anticipating 29th Sept.)

PARISH  EUCHARIST 10.30 a.m.

For times of midweek services, please refer to the Church Notice Board 

https://www.facebook.com/templeewellpepaul

Whilst having accumulated far too many ‘holy bits and pieces’ over the years, I

have often mentioned my disappointment for not purchasing from a second-

hand shop a Victorian print of the Good Shepherd rescuing his lost sheep which

is dangerously trapped in a crevasse on a steep and rocky hillside.  The focus

of the unknown artist is the hand of the Saviour with every sinew stretched to

their limit whilst reaching down with incredible effort to the lost and petrified

sheep.  How much the artist managed to convey in that picture, but especially

through that hand!

A small silver ‘Praying Hands’ worn by a friend recently reminded me of the

story behind this much-loved image – the result of a moving relationship

between two artists, the famous German Albrecht Durer (1471 -1528) and

Franz Knigstein.  It seems that, as students, the two tried to survive by working

as part-time labourers but found this existence impossible.  So they agreed to

draw lots to decide which of them should find full-time work to support them

both and to thus enable the ‘winner’ to devote himself entirely to his studies.

Durer was the winner, but it was with the agreement that when his studies were

complete, he would return in order that Knigstein could then complete his studies

supported by Durer.

Durer indeed became very successful, but when at last he returned to fulfil his

promise to Knigstein, sadly he found his friend’s fingers had become so twist-

ed and bent through hard manual labour that never would he be able to achieve

the delicate control required of an artist’s brush.  In true friendship Knigstein
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was not bitter, rather he was gratified to have been a part of Durer’s success.  In

Durer’s great masterpiece of the early Renaissance period ‘The Praying Hands’,

the hands portrayed are those of his friend Knigstein.  Durer had found him at

prayer and Knigstein’s hands had so spoken to him of his friend’s love, faith and

sacrifice that in gratitude he captured them as a perpetual tribute.  It is a wonderful

story, but maybe some of us in our lives also have special gratitude for another’s

sacrificial support to in some way express.

On Sunday 6th September in our beloved Church of St. Mary the Virgin, Lydden

(10.30am) and two days before the day kept by the Church to celebrate her birthday,

we have a special Patronal Festival Eucharist and a warm welcome awaits all.  On

this Sunday we give particular thanks to God for a wonderful lady and first among

all the saints, the Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of Our Lord, Mother of the Incarnate

God.  Far more than any other across the centuries, how many great artists have

devoted their skills to express their gratitude to a lady to whom the Church

proclaims we owe so very, very much!

Fr.Paul

PS. On 7th August St. Mary’s hosted young and so talented artists of a different

kind as the Sabotage Theatre Company performed ‘Owlers’.  Thank you to all who

came to support this event and were rewarded by a wonderful evening.

PPS. Our Church Gift Day (5th September) for our Church of St.Peter and St.Paul

in Temple Ewell will take place as the Newsletter is just published.  Thank you so

much for this crucial support.

Ride & Stride for Kent

Churches
Saturday 12th September 10am - 6pm

This event is to raise money to help maintain the fabric of our 

local churches.  If y ou are a cyclist or walker it is an

opportunity to visit churches in the district, many of which will be open and

offering refreshements.  At the same time you can be

sponsored for the number of churches you intend to visit

or receive a donation.   More information and sponsor

forms can be obtained from Betty Pilcher, 18 Templar

Road, 01304 330706
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TIDDLERS’ PIRATE ADVENTURE!

As an end of term treat the Toddler

Group, ‘Tiddlers’, and their carers set off

to the Sandwich Quay dressed and ready

to join the ‘Pirate’ river boats that would

take us on a trip up the tidal River Stour.

The weather was set fine with bright

sunshine and a light breeze lifted the skull

and crossbones flags as the very excited

little pirates boarded the two small boats.

Little ones and adults were dressed in a

range of pirate outfits and colours with

foam cutlasses being held threateningly

with ‘swash buckling cheers’ abounding! 

The ‘captains’ and crew of the little boats, the Sea Hawk and the Heron, were

appropriately dressed in very fine pirate costumes and each had on board

its resident talking parrot!! The many houseboats on the river were of great interest with their

various displays of sculptures and furniture and our little flotilla was warmly greeted by their

owners as we progressed on our journey. The tide was low which revealed the

muddy banks and the multitude of reeds that bordered the course of the River

Stour.  After an hour or so, with at least one rendition of ‘Whatshall we do with a

drunken sailor’, we disembarked back at the quay and went off to the playground

for a delicious picnic. Not only was there pirate food and drink but also a goody

bag with some brilliant bubbles.  For some this was their last day with ‘Tiddlers’ as

they are off to ‘big’ school next term and thanks to Amanda Lomas, Tiddlers

Organiser,  what a lovely memory they will have of their pirate outing!

Q. Why are Pirates called Pirates?

A. They just arrrrrgh!!!

Q. What’s a pirates favourite subject?

A. Arrrrrt!

Q. How much did the Pirate pay for

his hook and his peg leg?

A. An arm and a leg!

Q. What are Pirates afraid of?

A. The darrrrrk!

Jenny Olpin
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TEMPLE EWELL TEMPLE EWELL 

VILLAGE HALLVILLAGE HALL
for all your functionsfor all your functions

To hire the hall 

call John Holness 

on 01304 448140

The Mangle Laundrette
21 Worthington Street, Dover Kent CT17 9AU

www.doverlaundrette.co.uk

For all your washing needs

All large items including duvets, blankets etc.

Ironing

PICK UP & DELIVERY SERVICE

(Normally same day)

APPOINTED AGENTS FOR JILLY’S DRY CLEANING

Call now on

01304 241235

07855385618

N. J. Creed
Plumbing & Heating Engineer

10 Chance Meadow
Guston, Dover, CT15 5EP

Tel: 01304 205679  Mobile: 07855771095

Gas servicing - Boiler Maintenance - Plumbing - Central Heating Installations - LPG

Reg. 203876
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KEVINKEVIN
Plastering & Building Services

Painting & Decorating

Wall & Floor Tiling

All aspects of Building Work undertaken

07948 045255

Free Estimates - Temple Ewell Resident

ACB Maintenance and Design Solutions
Painting & decorating

Kitchen fitting

Bathroom fitting

General property maintenance

Carpentry

Tiling

Andrew Boulter

Mob: 07711080207

Tel: 01304 332112
aboulter24@yahoo.com

All work carried out to a high standard

No job too small

S B Landscapes 

& Son

Well established local family run

business that covers all aspects of

landscaping, including fencing,

decking, patios, walls, drives, 

turfing, artificial grass, fish ponds,

water features and tree felling.

Work guaranteed, fully insured

Call for a free friendly quote:

01304 332199  /  07792 501727

or visit

www.sblandscapes.co.uk
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Temple Ewell Baptist ChurchTemple Ewell Baptist Church
(Part of the Baptist Family in Dover)

CLOSE RELATIONSHIP?

Are you a loner?  Are you very sociable?  Some people defend

themselves by keeping others at "arms length".  Many men and women yearn for

a close relationship but seem unable to achieve that goal.  Our expectations of

marriage are that this will be the closest of unions to someone who is a soul mate.

Sadly, this is not always the case and we can end up very disappointed and hurt.  It

must surely be true, that the closer the relationship then the more we will wish to be with

that person. 

The Bible talks a lot about relationships, both good and bad.  Not only about human contact

but also our relationship with God.  The Old Testament refers to the blessings of "God being

WITH US".   The New Testament extends this a step further by by God being IN US through

our relationship with Jesus Christ.  True marriage is only by mutual consent and our consent

is essential for a relationship with God.  The difference of being WITH someone or WITHIN

that person is profound and clearly surpasses any relationship with other human beings.   The

Bible says the following in Galatians chapter 2:  "…….but Christ lives in me.  The life I live in

the body, I live by faith in the Son of God, who loved me, and gave himself for me."         

Future Events

MESSY CHURCH on Sunday 13th September 4.00 - 6.00pm.

This is for children and adults and comprises about 1 hour of craft

activities, 10 minute Bible based talk, a full cooked meal.  Please come.

Our activities continue as usual:

Sunday Family Service: 10.30am

Monday Keep Fit: 7.30pm

Wednesday Bible Study and Prayer: 7.30pm

We are here to serve you and if there is anything you wish to ask do not

hesitate to contact Pat on 827341, Jack on 825150 or our minister 

Ewart Graham on 375823.  www.temple-ewell-baptist.co.uk

Tranquil Toes
Proprieter: Mrs Anne Cox

Member of Association of Reflexologists - Fully Insured

Reflexology
and 

Indian Head Massage
(Home Visits)  Enquiries: 01304 823456
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PLASTERING

L S   W

Professional, clean, 

reliable service

Fully Insured

Lewis Winterbottom

07587 144821

01304 822892

lswplastering@yahoo.co.uk

(Temple Ewell Resident)

Lesley Morgan TCFCPa
Mobile Foot Care Practitioner

Toe nail cutting, corns, hard skin removal, general foot care, lower leg and

foot massage, diabetics and those on blood thinning medication welcome.

Gel toe nails, many colours.  Full body massage also available with relaxing oil.

07939123143
Fully qualified & insured

DODS MILL
Mill Street, Temple Ewell

Newly refurbished venue available for hire

Daytime, evenings and weekends 0900 - 2330

Very large room (with piano) plus separate fully equipped kitchen 

and social area with onsite parking

Reasonable rates
Please note rooms are only accessible by stairs and 

at the moment the maximum permitted capacity is 59

Call 01304 824400 for more information

T H E R E S A
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W. J. FARRIER & SON LTD
Family Funeral Directors Established 1948

161 London Road, Dover. 01304 201665
37 Bouverie Road West, Folkestone 01303 245500

LET OUR FAMILY
HELP YOUR FAMILY

Home Visits

Private Chapel of Rest
24 Hour Personal Service

Pre-payment Plans

CLEVERLEY

&  SPENCER

Monumental Masons

Est 1869

Member of

NAMM, NAMLC, SAIF(ass)

BRAMM and RQMF registered

CONTACT US  FOR

FRIENDLY, HELPFUL ADVICE

All types of memorials supplied 

and cleaned throughout Kent, 

East Sussex and London 

CONTACT:

5 Frith Road, Dover

01304 206379 

www.clevspen.co.uk

Instant estimate available here:

www.sullivanandson.co.uk

24 HOUR PERSONAL SERVICE:-

01304 201322
12 Beaconsfield Road, Dover, CT162LL

YOUR LOCAL INDEPENDENT FAMILY OWNED FUNERAL SERVICE

SULLIVAN & SON
* Recommended by the Good Funeral Guide

* Recommended by the Natural Death Centre

* Funeral Contractor to Dover District Council

Remember Them  
(Proprietor: Mrs Anne Cox) 

Independent Provider of 
Bespoke Orders of Service / Attendance Cards 

for the Funeral of your Loved One.  (Home visits)

01304 823456 / rememberthem2011@gmail.com
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ROGER O’NEILL
Approved Firestone Fitter

RubberCoverTM

Rubber material for all types of flat roof

including garden sheds. Lightweight & flexible.

Minimal or no maintenance.

20 year material warranty.

Home: 01304 830465    Mobile: 07785 987614

Qualified Carpenter &

General Property

Maintenance work also

undertaken

B HOLMAN
CARPENTRY & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE SERVICES

L O C A L  C A R P E N T E R  W I T H  3 0  Y E A R S  E X P E R I E N C E

Telephone:01304 820969 Mobile: 07783 720349

l Kitchens

l Doors/Windows, Wood & PVC

l Laminate & Real Wood Floors

l 1st & 2nd fix

l Fascias/Soffits/Guttering

l Fencing & Decking

l Also: Plastering, Painting & Decorating

Reliable Tradesman

ABBEY FARM HOLIDAYS

Beautifully converted self catering barns, ideal for visiting family & friends. 

Comfortably and extremely well equipped with wood burners, wi-fi and dogs are 

welcome too. Accommodating up to 10 people and only 1 mile from River.

For more information contact Sue Moynan 

ST RADIGUNDS ABBEY FARM DOVER CT15 7DL

Tel 01304 825963                      email sue@abbeyfarmholidays.co.uk

www.abbeyfarmholidays.co.uk

Broadband INTL line check

Telephone Extensions 

Fault Finding 

Damaged/Untidy Cables

Internet Extensions, etc.

Payphone RentalsCOLLINS 
RESIDENTIAL

Telephone Extensions

Ex BT Engineer,10yrs Experience

Reasonable Rates

Ring Peter on 01304 823589
Mobile:  07941 038343 
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District CouncillorDistrict Councillor

WIFI, 3K grants and twitter-to-woo - @LyddenTempleE – follow

us and follow us all!

Dear residents of Lydden and Temple Ewell, I am delighted to

have been elected as your new District Councillor and I will do

all I can to help people within the ward areas.  It is an honour

to work and represent both villages and I have already met many interesting and

supportive people.   I have received many humbling emails of congratulations

whilst currently doing the annual updating and training with the District

Council legislation and my overall newly elected responsibilities.  I have also been

elected to sit on the Scrutiny Committee and Licencing alongside the lead for

Health and Wellbeing.   

The May Election itself was a resounding success with the South East receiving

over 50% of the total votes, something which was apparent during the months of

campaigning. I would like to say a huge thanks to our campaign teams, and the

younger conservatives who put aside so much time and efforts to help in both the

District and National campaigns.

As you may have seen from my previous candidate information during the election,

I have held senior roles within the music and media industries mainly dealing with

finance, contracts, audits, A&R, production, facilities, PR, HR, buildings and staff

compliance and business development, business partnerships and digital strategic

change. I am surprised how so many of my previous skillsets for those managing

roles suit my newly elected responsibilities. 

As a result I am keen to implement a new system of communications for residents

and I will start by introducing the new twitter account @LyddenTempleE not just for

seasonal and social photographs of the area for all to see, but also as a valuable

information exercise for local issues such as roadworks, local policy,

env i ronmenta l crimes and fly-tipping reporting with photographs.  I can

then forward any local information to the DDC or KCC council agency to action on

your behalf.  I will also be setting up a new Skype address so that any pressing

matter can be discussed as a personal one to one e-surgery.  For the elderly,

housebound or disabled residents I will make house visits via pre-arrangement

when required.

I have used the new twitter account recently to declare the slow speed or non-

speed of broadband in the areas – join in and copy @DoverDC @KCC and @BT

declaring your standstill broadband speeds. Dover currently has fibre optic

180mbps (twice the speed of inner London) available to all households! There are

also one off £3000 broadband installation grants for broadband available for Kent

businesses – see the above village twitter account for more info.
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I would love to hear your thoughts on a desire for both villages to start up a

plantshare/swap scheme? Perhaps we can all get together one day and make

some great planters and wall baskets for the benefits of the elderly residents,

house fronts, steps/doors and paved areas? We may even get some free materials or

funding for this if it looks popular.   The intention is too brighten up both villages

including the Village Hall frontage and the local bus stop shelters. I suspect the

impact might just slow down some of the traffic racing though?

Faster Broadband/WIFI campaign

Let’s all start registering every telephone number and thus every household by

default in both villages which will create a demand on their inner BT system.  Can

all residents take a few minutes online at home or at work to show BT et al the

huge interest and need in faster broadband/WIFI by going to www.bt.com/infinity

and entering your BT number in the checker on the right hand side along with your

postcode for free.

Best wishes to you all.

Cllr-Mark.Rose@dover.gov.uk

YOU’VE GOT CLASS!

Good morning class, I’m your new teacher,

I’m here to try to educate

to cater to your career needs

to do your sums, to spell and be able to read.

We must try together,

I teach, you listen and learn.

Then you’ll leave this school,

move on, stand tall and proud and able to earn.

We’re on a two-way mission, you and I

I’ll do my job, the very best that I can.

When that is all done, you can have fun

that’s all we can ever set out to achieve and more -

some of you may even come through the Graduates’ doo

So, class, I’ll do my best by you,

my salary I will have earned,

that’s why I went to College

because I listened to my Tutor, and learned.

ANNE COX
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Charles A Lynch RIBA
Chartered Architect - Temple Ewell

Design & Planning Service

Free no obligation consultation to discuss your ideas

and explore the options 

t: 01304 332 355   m: 0797 494 2364    charles@caldesign.co.uk

www.caldesign.co.uk

Local, reliable fully

qualified service for

all your electrical

needs.  Call today

for your free quote.
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C D WOODWARD A.I.P.

PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEER

Repairs, Maintenance, Installation & Gas Servicing

100 Canterbury Road, Lydden, Dover, Kent. CT15 7ET

Home/fax: 01304 831345

Mobile: 07850 579303
'

TOTS 2 TEENS
PLAYSCHOOL AND HOLIDAY CLUB
OFSTED INSPECTED  - Greendale, Lydden Primary School, Stonehall, Lydden CT15 7LA

Web: tots2teenslydden.co.uk

email: office@tots2teenslydden.co.uk

Reg Charity No 1001591Playschool:-  Ages 2 -5, even in nappies!

(A few places are available for children from 6 weeks)

After School/Holiday Club:-  Ages 5 - 11

OPEN:-  Monday to Friday 

8.00 am to 6.00 pm

COMPETITIVE RATES

(Nursery Vouchers  Accepted)

Many Activities Inside and Outside - Trained Staff

For more information telephone:-

DOVER (01304) 826511

And ask to speak to Debbie

A.B LANDSCAPESA.B LANDSCAPES
DESIGN & CONSTRUCTION SERVICE

PRIVATE & COMMERCIAL

DRIVEWAYS - FENCING - DECKING

TURFING - PATIOS - BLOCK PAVING

Contact Andy Broadley
Tel: 01304 827779
Mobile: 07779091427

1 Target Firs,Temple Ewell, Dover

SPECIALISTS  IN HORSE MENAGES

Computer and

Laptop Repairs

Local, affordable - 

computer repairs you

can trust, No Fix, No

Fee.  We come to you at

no extra charge, free

collection and delivery.

Call us NOW for same

day callout! 

S Virus Removal

S Screen Repairs/

Replaced

S DC Jacks Repairs/

Replaced

S Used Laptops

Always Available

S Data Recovery

S Tune Ups

S Upgrades

Quick Fix PC Repairs

Tel: 07768 547337
www.quickfixpcrepairs.co.uk

Dover, Deal, Canterbury, Folkestone, Hythe



Temple Ewell W.I.Temple Ewell W.I.
We welcomed local lady, Anne Hogben, to our July meeting and she

told us of her life in amateur dramatics - a talented lady who gave us a

very interesting talk.   We would like to thank Neil and Ben for their help

in cleaning the stones in front of the trough by the village pump, enabling us to see

the inscription and design again.

Our next meeting, in September, will see us celebrate 100 years of the WI.
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Temple Ewell PlayersTemple Ewell Players
Murder! Mystery! Mayhem!

Temple Ewell players are proud to announce our September production

will be ‘Over My Dead Body’, a comedy play written by Michael Sutton and Antony

Fingleton, directed by Rachel White. The play tells the story of three aging mystery

writers who, fed up of merely writing about murder, decide to commit their own! Of

course nothing goes quite to plan for our heroes and havoc ensues as they attempt

to stay one step ahead of the Inspector.  Starring Jonathon Regan, Louise Ellis,

Brian Watts, Peter Bowley, Mike Brodie, Andy Fellows and Linda Clarke, ‘Over My

Dead Body’ will be performed from the 24th to the 26th of September in Temple

Ewell Village Hall.  All the details about how and where to get your tickets are on

page 36.  Here are some fun facts:

·    ‘Over My Dead Body’ was first performed in the Savoy theatre 

London in 1989 with non-other than Sir Donald Sinden and June

Whitfield as the leads

·        The play plays homage to classic murder mystery writers such as 

Agatha Christie and Dorothy Sayers

·        Agatha Christie has sold over 2 billion mystery books and holds 

the Guinness World Record! 

Rachel

Temple Ewell WI Autumn Evening 
with American themed supper and entertainment

on Sat 24th Oct in the Village Hall

7 for 7.30pm  £10-00

please bring your own drink and glass

For further details or to book your tickets 

contact Jan 01304 331051 

or Anne 01304 827138
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Letters to the EditorLetters to the Editor
We would like to hear from you.  What do you want information on?

Need help with something? Want to comment on a local issue? This is

the place to do it!  Send to the Editor - details on page 3

Dear Editor

How nice it is to have a happy, smiling

couple running the village shop and

post office.

Both of us have hip problems and

Bena and Neal have been so very

k ind ar ranging de l ivery  o f  our

groceries.

We wish them all the best for their

future in Temple Ewell.

Mike and Jill Kennedy

Dear Newsletter

I'm a Radio Presenter on Dover

Community Radio (www.dcrfm.co.uk), I

have a rock show on Monday evenings

and occasionally have a "Chill Zone"

show that goes out during the week.  I'm

also a Newsreader and sell merchandise

in order to help fund DCR.

We're in the process of moving home and

are currently (hopefully) looking to move

to Kearsney / Temple Ewell.  Luckily

enough we've been given a copy of "TE

News" and I recognise various folk in the

Organisation.

I'm just thinking that if you could kindly

print the attached DCR Sticker/logo in

your Magazine I could record

Promotional adverts for events shown in

the magazine for regular transmission

on-air.  Dover Community Radio are hoping

to win the local Fm licence in the future

and currently transmit 24/7 on

www.dcrfm.co.uk and on TuneIn on the

Android Phone App.  Also available on

WiFi Radios.  

Perhaps you could kindly add our 

sticker to your website and also

include our contact number :- 01304

744117 on the magazine back page?

As a voluntary concern we're always

happy to have additional voluntary

help on DCR for radio production,

fundraising etc.. Our main email is :-

Studio@dovercommunityradio.co.uk

and my "official" email is

Martin@dcrfm.co.uk

Martin Turner

Happy to help Martin - Editor
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Brabourne Gardening 

Services

Lawns mown � Edged �

Dressed � Scarified 

Hedges cut � Trees pruned �

Shrubs tidied

Fencing and Patios

Weekly or Fortnightly Visits

One off clearances

Small removals undertaken

Call Dennis Brown

Tel: 01304 829712

For Free no obligation estimate

MARK WALTON
Cranbrook, Dover Road, Guston

Tel:  01304 219886

Mobile:  07970 745272

BRICKWORK CONTRACTOR 

& BUILDER

Re-pointing

Driveways

Alterations
Conservatories

New buildings
Block-paving

Extensions

Patios

RHS qualified

� Garden Design

� Border maintenance

� Specialist lawn care

� Pruning and

hedge trimming

� Tree care

For a free estimate call

Rob or Debbie Philpott

01304 820371

07545 127604
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LYDDEN  LIFTS
Stairlift Enquiries:-

Mr J.V. Glass
Tel: 01304 825534
Mob: 07845 299408

Email: lyddenlifts@hotmail.co.uk
Hillview, 70 Canterbury Rd, Lydden, Dover, Kent. CT15 7ES

BAY GAS SERVICES
Gas Heating Engineers

Ex-British Gas - 30 yrs experience

Boilers, Gas Appliances and Plumbing

Full Installation, Servicing, Repairs

01304 852 852 (direct to mobile)

Office : 0800 016 9253
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Temple Ewell Parish CouncilTemple Ewell Parish Council

KALC & Parish Council Community Award Presentation

The Aim of the Community Award Scheme is to acknowledge and

give recognition to those that have made a significant contribution

to their local community.

This Awards Scheme was rolled out in October 2014, with a deadline of 30 January

2015 so that the presentation of the second year awards took place at Parish

Council’s Annual Meeting (May 2015).

Parishioners of Temple Ewell nomi-

nated three individuals for their loyal

and committed service to the village

of Temple Ewell, Mrs M Holness, Mr

B Newington and Mrs J Miles, who

have all played an important role

in making the community a better

place to work, live and play.  

The Parish Council Chairman

presented a certificate signed by the

KALC Chairman and the High

Sheriff of Kent, with a bouquet of flowers to Mrs Miles. Two further certificates

signed by the Parish Council, were presented to Mr Newington and Mrs Holness.

The parish councillors extended their official thanks and grat i tude t o

t h e nominees,  in  recogni t ion for  both the i r  se l f less dedication and

the invaluable contribution they have made.  

It has been brought to the Parish Council’s attention that a number of dog owners

have been allowing their dogs to roam freely on the King George V Playing Field.

It appears that the signs clearly stating ‘No Dogs Allowed’ erected at both

entrances of the playing field are being ignored.

Dogs, in themselves, are not a problem.  It is the lack of control by a small minority of

owners which causes problems.  However this minority does present potential

problems for our recreation ground and children's play.  Dog fouling is unsightly and

unpleasant.  Apart from being an unpleasant nuisance if you step in it, fall in it, cycle 

through it, or wheel your wheelchair through it, dog mess can also be a serious health

hazard.   The presence of dogs in our play area can also deter young children and

families from using the field.  Steps have been taken to monitor dogs on the playing

field and any breach of the bylaws could lead to a prosecution and fine.

The Parish Council would therefore like to remind parishioners that the King

George V Playing Field is a Dog Free Zone.
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The full Parish Council meets on the last Tuesday of the month (excluding

August and December) at 7.15pm at the Temple Ewell Baptist Church Hall on the

corner of  the High Street and London Road. 

Parishioners are most welcome to attend and contribute to meetings.  

The agenda and minutes are displayed on the Parish Council notice board by

Southdown Stores and on the Council website. 

Contact details for councillors are on the website:  

www.templeewellpc.kentparishes.gov.co.uk

Email the Clerk at: coulsonwright@aol.com

_________________________________________________________________

Kearsney Parks Project UpdateKearsney Parks Project Update

We’ve had a busy few weeks with public consultation taking place in early July and
lots of work going on behind the scenes.

Thanks to everyone that came along to the consultation events recently or

responded to the restoration ideas online.   It was great to meet so many of you

and to discuss the ideas in lots of detail. If you would like to find out what other

people told us, please visit our website and view the July consultation summary:

www.kearsneyparks.co.uk/projectdocuments.  We will now use this information to

refine the ideas and will be back in the parks to share more detailed proposals

soon.

We are meeting with the Heritage Lottery Fund Parks for People team shortly to

find out what they think about the ideas for the parks – we will let you know how it

goes in due course! We are still working towards submitting our round 2 funding

bid to HLF in February 2016.

Volunteers have continued to help with the project, carrying out observational surveys,

taking part in archaeological digs and looking through archives for interesting

stories about the parks.

In the meantime - and as part of the HLF-funded Up on the Downs summer festival -

there will be a Farm & Forest Day taking place in Russell Gardens on Friday 7

August from 10am to 4pm. Come along to meet a local sheep farmer and her

sheep, see vintage farm vehicles, peruse farmers market stalls, take part in Forest

School activities, help to knit bunting and watch model boats on the ornamental

pond! We’re expecting a busy day and parking is limited so please walk, cycle or

take public transport if you can.

We will continue to keep you up to date with progress on the project but if you have

any questions in the meantime please get in touch.

community@dover.gov.uk   www.kearsneyparks.co.uk  Twitter @Kearsneyparks
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Kearsney Manor 

Nursing Home
ALKHAM VALLEY ROAD

KEARSNEY DOVER CT16 3EQ

Tel: 01304 822 135

www.kearsneymanor.co.uk

Matron - Mrs K. Wilczek

Owned by the Sisters of the Christian Retreat

We aim to provide a high standard of care for the elderly and

convalescent patients

State Registered Nurses on duty at all times.
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Open all year round for:-

All day Breakfast

Home Cooked

Lunches

Afternoon Teas

Kearsney Abbey
Tearoom
Alkham Road, Temple Ewell   

Tel: 01304 829046

Award winning 

Solley’s Ice Cream

on sale too!

Lornas Barber

closed mondays

open all day tues,thur, fri

wed 9am-12pm sat 8.30am-3pm

phone 07776116865   

2 high street, temple ewell ct16 3du

Electrical Contractor
All aspects of electrical work carried

out.

Domestic and commercial

Rewires, new builds, earthing upgrades

Additional sockets,

replacement fuse boards

Free estimates

(out of hours if required)

Emergency call outs

Call  Mark  on  07711690172 or 01304 841657

www.bridgemarkservices.co.uk

Fully Insured

Part P registered

Over 20 years experience
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Emerald Extra Care housing for people aged 55 and over coming soon. 

Situated in the suburb of Whitfield near Dover, Beeches, opening in February

2016, offers 40 one and two bedroom homes specifically designed for people

aged 55 and over. Every apartment has been fitted with high quality fixtures and

fittings, with the two bedroom apartments providing flexible living accommodation

for visiting relatives or carers. The private apartments are designed for independent

living with community facilities on offer when you want to use them. They include a

restaurant, bar, a kiosk selling everyday essentials, a hair salon, and lounge. There is

also a hobbies, games and computer room. Outside the flower and kitchen gardens offer

a chance for residents to be involved or enjoy the beautiful landscaped gardens.

Beeches has a dedicated management service and on site care team offering extra care

and support if you need it.

You need to be:

• aged 55 years or over*

• registered for housing with Dover District Council and live in Kent.

*Please note that priority for housing will be given to those with an assessed social care need

The apartments are available for rent. The rental costs will vary according to your

personal circumstances but will include: 

• the cost of renting your individual apartment (you will need to pay

one month’s rent in advance when you move in)

• a service charge which covers costs such as maintenance and 

cleaning of the communal areas and facilities 

• the cost of your wellbeing and personal care charges that are 

made by Kent County Council (KCC). You will need to be financially 

assessed to work out how much you can afford to pay towards your 

planned care and the Wellbeing Charge.  Your contribution will be 

worked out by a KCC Financial Assessment Officer.  

How to apply:

For further information or to apply please contact West Kent on 01732 749400 or

email enquiries@wkha.org.uk visit www.westkent.org
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New advert is ing year starts next  month!

Would you like to advertise your business with us, reaching

over 700 households x 10  issues a year?

Newsletter and website (full year) :

¼ page £60.00      ½ page £115.00       Full page £225.00

One offs :

¼ page £10       ½ page £20        Full page £40

Email: tenews@uwclub.net      Tel: 01304 826386  

CHANNEL ROTARY CYCLE CHALLENGE

Sunday 12 July dawned bright and breezy with dark clouds and strong winds

promised across the Romney Marsh. Undaunted, and after the appalling conditions

of the previous Hospice Ride, we set off to the small but picturesque village of St Mary-

in-the-Marsh.  Channel Rotary’s Annual Cycle Challenge around the Marsh gives the

option of a 10 mile, 30 mile or 50 mile distance to raise funds for Kent Air Ambulance.

There being no hills and a rise of only about

1 metre, we gamely once again took on the

50 mile challenge.

Having registered online we quickly got

going, full of energy and enthusiasm! The

route took us across to the Lathe Barn,

Burmarsh and then on through many winding

lanes and tracks.  After 26 miles there was

a refreshment stop at Ivychurch Village Hall

where members of Channel Rotary provided

us with delicious fruit cake, energy bars,

fresh fruit and drinks.  Just after setting off on the last leg of the ride we had to stop to

repair a puncture in a back wheel (the front is so much easier!).  However, undaunted, we

pushed on towards the western edge of the Marsh, in sight of Rye, and through the

flourishing village of Appledore with his pretty tea rooms and craft shops.  Directed by

one of the many marshals on the route we now turned back towards St Mary-in-the-

Marsh. 

We were by now beginning to feel the effects of non-stop pedalling against a strong

south westerly wind. The saddle was certainly making its presence felt and each

church tower or spire disappointed as it proved not to be the St Mary’s Church of our

destination.  Four hours after our energetic start we cycled relieved but smiling into

The Crown pub greeted by a very loud hooter!!  A very challenging ride was ended

with the best Hot Dog ever!

Jenny Olpin

Me and David Gavin with Duncan, 

Channel Rotary Secretary
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A local business catering for all your household electrical requirements including;

P Circuit repairs & Re-wires

P Fuse Board Replacements

P Outside Power & Lighting

P Fire & Securty Alarms

E L E C T R I C A L  S E R V I C E S

E L E C T R I C A L  S E R V I C E S

Work fully guaranteed with additional protection provided to Homeowners under

the NICEIC’s warranty scheme for extra peace of mind.

Call us today to arrange a free estimate and pre-work survey.

Tel: 01304 823028 / 07984 453326
info@mwlelectrical.co.uk

Quality Workmanship Quality AftercareQuality Service

Quality Service Quality Workmanship Quality Aftercare

Tel: 01304 823028 / 07984 453326
info@mwlelectrical.co.uk

KITCHEN DESIGN AND INSTALLATION

Working with you to create a space that compliments your home, lifestyle and budget.

Quality and flexibility are central to our approach and we provide a number of 

options and benefits;

P Installation Only or Full Design, Supply & Installation Service

P Comprehensive Service Including Electrics, Plumbing & Appliance Installation

P Optional Decoration & Tiling Service

P Outstanding Value For Money

Call us today to arrange a free, no obligation survey and quotation.



Useful Telephone NumbersUseful Telephone Numbers

Lydden Surgery 832160

NHS Out of hours medical service 111

Dover Health Centre 865500

Buckland Hospital 222510

Canterbury Hospital 01227 766877

William Harvey Hospital 01233 633331

Queen Elizabeth the Queen Mother Hospital 01843 225544

Dover District Council 821199

KCC Highways to report faults with roads/streetlights etc      08458 247800

Citizens Advice Bureau 03448 487978

Dover Library 204241

Dover Leisure Centre 201145

Stagecoach Dover 08456 00 22 99

Tourist Information 205108

Late Night Chemist Tesco Whitfield  (open till 8pm) 867547

PCSO May 07772 226209

Dover Community Safety Unit 872220

Police Fire Ambulance - Emergencies 999

Police - to report a suspicious event 101

Police - to report a crime where the offenders have left 101

Social Services 03000 414141

Crimestoppers 0800 5551111

Gas Emergency 0800 111999

Electricity Emergency and Power Failure 0800 783 8866

Water Supply Emergency 0845 888 5 888

Waste Water Emergency 0845 278 0845

Childline 0800 1111

The Samaritans 0845 7909090

Post Office Customer Services 0845 7740 740

Dover Community Radio 744177

The Temple Ewell Newsletter is published monthly in the interest of greater unity within the community.

It is distributed free of charge.  Editorially it aims to be free from political, sectarian and institutional bias

and seeking neither to be divisive nor controversial, it does not support or oppose any cause.

The appearance of an advertisement in this Newsletter does not mean that we endorse the advertis-

er's goods or services. While we will not knowingly run an advert that is untrue, The Newsletter is not

responsible for the accuracy of any advertising material or the usefulness of an advertised product or

service.

PRINTED BY: HARBOUR PRINT 01304 208732


